CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES  Friday 3rd June 2016 in Longburton Village Hall at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr Williams, Cllr Gilchrist, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Coffin, Cllr Kell, Cllr Regan, DCllr Lawrence, the Clerk and 2 members of the public.

1. TO ELECT THE Chairman FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR.

1.1
“CLLR NIGEL WILLIAMS AGREED TO STAND AS CHAIRMAN”.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist.  2nd: Cllr Baldock.  Voted For: Unanimous. 
2. to elect the VICE CHAIRMAN for the forthcoming year.
2.1
It was resolved “THAT CLLR GILCHRIST CONTINUES AS VICE CHAIRMAN”.   Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd Cllr Baldock.  Voted Unanimous.  

3. TO ELECT AN INTERNAL AUDITOR.

3.1
Mr David Fitzmaurice agreed to continue as internal auditor.  The Council thanked him for his contribution.
4. TO Appoint CommitteeS AND SUB COMMITTEES
4.1 Cllr Wills gave his resignation as Councillor.  His contribution to the Council and community was acknowledged and it was agreed that Cllr Williams would write thanking him for his support.  
4.2 It was resolved “THAT STEPHEN KELL WAS CO-OPTED ONTO CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL TO REPRESENT LONGBURTON”.  Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed.  
4.3 All Councillors to complete the Declaration of Acceptance and agreement to abide by the Code of Practice and submit their Register of Interest forms.
4.4 It was agreed that the Chairman for the Annual Parish Meetings would continue as Cllr Williams - Lillington & Leweston, Cllr Jesty - Holnest and Cllr Gilchrist - Longburton.
4.5 
Cllr Coffin agreed to continue as DAPTC representative.-
4.6 
Cllr Gilchrist confirmed that the committee members of the Longburton Depot Development Site were : Cllr Gilchrist, Gerry Squires, Rebecca Gibbons, Ben Brewer, Jenny Barnett, Jeff Clements, Cheryl Ashburn, Paul Wright. Rebecca Gibbons.
4.7 
Cllr Baldock agreed to monitor Parish Plan Actions. 
4.8 
Cllr Baldock agreed to continue as link Councillor with the Village Hall.-  - 
4.9 
It was agreed that the Rights of Way Officers would continue as Charlie Boston for Lillington.  Cllr Gilchrist for Longburton and Cllr Jesty for Holnest.
5. Apologies for absence – Cllr Jones. 
6. Declarations of Interest – Village Hall  - Cllr Baldock. 
7. To approve and sign the Minutes
7.1 It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 17th MARCH 2016 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”. Proposed: Cllr Gilchrist,  2nd : Cllr Jesty.   Unanimously agreed.
8. MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
8.1
Ken Barton highlighted his meeting and reported on the discussion and results.  Minutes of the meeting have been circulated.  The discussion had been positive and Mr Barton felt that the committee considered his concerns.  The committee did not have correct accident statistics.  They duly accepted the local knowledge list supplied by Mr Barton.  All the members decided that something needed to be done.  Mr Gould agreed to check the records of accidents and followed up with a meeting where they visited the cross roads.  It was suggested that a camera should be arranged to video for a 24 hours period.  There may be a possibility of further signage.  The “No excuse” team has been at the Cross Roads.  For one hour they stopped 7 people speeding.  Road markings will be problematic.  Cllr Williams highlighted that if Mr Barton felt that the minutes of the meeting did not reflect the discussion then he needed to take action as soon as possible.
8.2
Cllr Lawrence reported that Matt Hall, Liberal democrat won by 75 votes.
9. Report on the proceedings of the Annual Parish Meetings from the respective Chairman and matters arising to bring to the attention of the Parish Council for a decision on further action and other committees.
9.1 Holnest – 13/4/16 – Cllr Jesty read out the minutes of the Holnest Annual Meeting.
9.2 Lillington and Leweston – Cllr Williams reported as per the minutes of 21/04/16.  He asked DCllr Lawrence to find out when the planning application for the Lower Farm, Lillington was going to committee.  He also highlighted the lack of superfast broadband in Lillington and that they were looking into line of sight broadcast broadband.  
9.3 Longburton – 14/04/16 – Cllr Gilchrist reported that they had a large attendance.  He went through the minutes.  He reported that he had been asked by the Longburton Recreational Trust to consider the Parish Council taking responsibility for £3300 in their trust.  This money is safeguarded for recreational purposes which is the same objective of the Whistle Water money.  He is awaiting for a formal proposal from the Trust to bring to the Parish Council.   
9.4 Report from the Joint Parishes Field Mgmt. Committee 13/04/16 – It was noted that the planned meeting was not quorate however they have subsequently electronically discussed finances and fencing of the area.   
9.5 Longbuton Depot Working Group.- Cllr Gilchrist reported that they are awaiting sight of the S106 agreement from Penny Canning.  The Clerk to chase up with Penny Canning and cc Mr Peter Scarlett into the email.  DCllr Lawrence agreed to pursue this and report back to Council. 
10. FINANCIAL MATTERS
10.1 Financial accounts have been reviewed by David Fitzmaurice.  THE END OF YEAR OF ACCOUNTS WERE AGREED.  Proposed: Cllr Regan.  2nd Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed.
10.2 It was resolved that “CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVE THE STATEMENT of Accounts for year ended March 2016. Proposed: Cllr Regan.  2nd Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed
10.3 It was resolved that “CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVE THE GOVERNANCE STATEMENT WITHIN THE BDO AUDIT DOCUMENT FOR 2016”.  Proposed: Cllr Regan.  2nd Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed
10.4 It was resolved that “CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVE THE Asset Register for year ended March 2016.  PROPOSED;  Proposed: Cllr Regan.  2nd Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed
10.5 It was resolved that “CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVE THE RISK ASSESSMENT for year ended March 2016.  Proposed: Cllr Regan.  2nd Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed 
10.6 Clerks salary for 3 months.  Total: £1176.95 agreed.  Proposed: Cllr Williams.  2nd: Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed
10.7 Clerks invoice for 3 months broadband at £10 per month, £30. Proposed: Cllr Williams.  2nd: Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed
10.8 It was resolved that “CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL ACCEPT THE RENEWAL QUOTATION OF £205.02 FROM ZURICH MUNICIPAL INSURANCE ARRANGED THROUGH THE COMMUNTIY FIRST SCHEME, HAVING REVIEWED THE COVER AND FOUND IT TO BE APPROPRIATE FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL”.  Proposed: Cllr Williams.  2nd: Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed 
10.9 Expenses to Cllr Gilchrist of £7.00 for research on names for memorial. Proposed: Cllr Williams.  2nd: Cllr Gilchrist.  Unanimously agreed
10.10 Grants to be considered for 2016/17.  Agenda item for next meeting.
11. PLANNING MATTERS 

11.1
Digital Planning.- new approach explained by Clerk.
	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/16/000503

PROPOSAL: Single storey extension to West side of existing dwelling.

LOCATION: LINDEN , BOYS HILL, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PJ

PLANNING OFFICER: Penny Canning

PC COMMENTS: emailed 2/5/16  No objection submitted 12/5/16
APPROVAL OF PLANNING PERMISSION RECEIVED.

	APPLEAL BY MR JASON SUFFIELD

LOCATION: Lot 3, Burton Hill Plantation, Holnest, Dorset DT9 5PS

APPEAL REF: APP/F/123-/C/16/3148920

PC Response: Cam Vale Parish Council wish to express their full support for the line that WDDC has taken; we (as a parish council) do not wish to see the site developed and want the woods restored to their original status. COMMENTS EMAILED TO teame1@pins.gsi.gov.uk 26.5.16.


12. MAINTENANCE ISSUES IN LONGBURTON.

12.1
Cam Vale Parish Council authorised the reshaping of the lleylandii adjacent to 7/9 Kings Close and were happy to issue a letter indicating this to the tree surgeon.
12.2
Cllr Baldock raised concern regarding overgrown shrubs on the path way.  It was agreed an article would be put into the Longburton News drafted by Cllr Baldock.

12.3
Cllr Gilchrist updated the meeting on issues regarding the renovation of the War memorial.  For work to be done on the memorial using a grant then proof of ownership needs to be made.  The WDDC Planning Dept said that the memorial was listed and as such planning permission will be required to have the memorial re-engraved but in the first instance the recommendation is that it should not be re-engraved but cleaned.  Quotes and advice to be sourced
13. CORRESPONDENCE

13.1
Letter sent to BT regarding Holnest telephone box. – Cllr Jesty to chase.
13.2
Letter sent to Post office asking about replacement post boxes.  Not replacing the post box because they are not happy that people’s mail will be vandalised.
13.3
Rural Bus Services Review - Information for Noticeboards/Timetable Cases

13.4
EU Referendum - Restrictions
13.5
Forum for Equality & Diversity in Dorset - 20th April 2016

13.6
Reports from Central Area Committee Meeting 12th April 2016

13.7
Digital Planning Consultation

13.8
Mobile Library Service consultation - performance information & Consultation re mobile library service

13.9
CCG - Briefing note - April 2016

13.10
Chief Executive Circular May 2016

13.11
SWOT Survey from NALC on how the Parish Council Sector may look in 2025.
13.12
Workshop Raising Awareness of Prevent (WRAP) - Tuesday 5th July 2016 between 9:30am and 11:30am in Dorchester.
13.13
Definitive Map and Statement Modification Order 2010 – Public Bridleways at Batcombe and Leigh.

13.14
Community Transport Guidance and Toolkit
13.15
Draft Mineral Sites Plan updated 2016 circulated.

13.16
Public & Schools Bus Services Review - Have your say on the future of transport in Dorset circulated.

14.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 14TH July 2016[image: image1.png]
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